‘Dear Rotary Camp Families,

In addition to the annual physical, we are requiring families to discuss the pros and cons of attending camp
this summer during the pandemic with the camper’s primary care physician. The discussion should include
reviewing the camper’s health history, every household member’s health history, and the procedures listed
below.

Physician’s Name Camper’s Name:

Physician’s Signature Date Reviewed:

e Camper check-in/check-out will be streamlined.

e If your camper has medications, please make arrangements with our nurse, Jessica Seldon
(330.644.4512 or jessies@akronymca.org), to make an appointment in advance to review the
medications that will be administered at camp. Only one parent/guardian is permitted to drop off/pick
up your camper. If possible, do not bring siblings or other family members.

e Staff will wear facemasks as much as possible, especially when the cabin group is indoors, while serving
food, assisting with activities of daily living and personal hygiene, and when they cannot be socially
distant. Staff should not wear masks while doing strenuous activities, such as swimming, running, and
playing outdoor games. Campers are not required to wear facemasks but can if they choose to.

e Campers will be in their cabin groups for all activities this summer and there will not be any mingling
with other cabins. Swim time, meal times, and all activities will be isolated to the cabin group. Cabin
groups will not be larger than six campers and two counselors.

e Extra emphasis will be placed on handwashing this summer. While it has always been an important part
of the camp experience, we will be having hand washing breaks throughout the day. Extra staff will be
here to support campers throughout this process.

e Common spaces, such as our dining hall, craft room, and sensory area, will be cleaned between groups.

e Temperature checks will occur daily for all campers and staff. Anyone with a temperature over 100
degrees will be isolated until they can go home. If someone tests positive for COVID-19 we will notify all
families in that cabin group that there may be a possible exposure and require a negative COVID-19 test
before returning to camp. Additionally, we will also notify the health department and follow their
recommended guidance.

This form must be returned prior to camper’s arrival. Please return form to:
dawnh@akronymca.org or fax to 330.644.1013.
If you have any questions please contact the camp office at 330.644.4512.
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